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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

23 April 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  

  

The Board determined that a personal appearance with or without counsel will not materially add 

to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal 

appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

You previously applied to this Board for relief and were denied on 5 September 2023.  The facts 

of your case remain substantially unchanged. 

 

The Board carefully reconsidered your request to remove the 18 November 2022 Administrative 

Remarks (Page 13) entry.  The Board considered your contention that the word “misconduct” is a 

mischaracterization of your inadvertent ingestion case.  You also contend there is no misconduct 

that justifies the entry in your record.  Without a decision in favor for the removal of the 

misconduct characterization, you claim that you will be unable to obtain an opportunity to be 

Naval Submarine Officer. 

 

The Board, however, substantially concurred with the previous Board’s decision that your Page 

13 is valid.  In this regard, the Board noted that you test positive for tetrahydrocannabinol 

(THC), you were referred to a Performance Review Board that determined you wrongfully used 






